
NOTICE FOR THE HARRY GWALA DISTRICT 
MUNICIPALITY DRAFT DDM ONE PLAN REVIEW (2025)

Notice is hereby given, in terms of  the Regulations Framing the institutionalization 
of the District Development Model in terms Section 47 (1)(b) of the 
Intergovernmental Framework Act of 2005, that a District Municipality and Local 
Municipalities  under its jurisdiction, including Entities of the District Municipality 
and Local Municipalities concerned, must contribute to the joint formulation 
and implementation of the One Plan, within the District and within the existing 
legislative and Intergovernmental Framework.  

It is against the above background that the District invites members of the 
Community and the Public to view and submit comments on the draft District 
Development Model (DDM) One Plan and make representations within 14 days 
after the issuing of this Public Notice.

Copies of the reviewed One Plan are available and may also be accessed on the 
HGDM website at www.harrygwaladm.gov.za and in the following areas under 
Harry Gwala Municipality: 
• Harry Gwala District Municipality Main Office (40 Main Street, Ixopo)
• Greater Kokstad Local Municipality (72 Hope Street, Kokstad)
• Greater Kokstad Local Municipality (Town Hall, Main Street, Umzimkhulu)
• Bulwer Library (189 Jackson Street, Bulwer)
• UMzimkhulu Local Municipality (169 Main Street, Umzimkhulu)
• UMzimkhulu Library (169 Main Street, Umzimkhulu)
• UBuhlebezwe Local Municipality (29 Margaret Street, Ixopo)
• UBuhlebezwe Library (62 Main Street, Ixopo)
• Dr Nkosazana Dlamini-Zuma Local Municipality (15 Watson Street, Creighton)
• Dr Nkosazana Dlamini-Zuma Local Municipality (32 Arbuckle Street, (Himeville)
• Harry Gwala Development Agency (ERF 2226, Portion 27, Ellerton on Farm, Ixopo) 

Enquiries regarding this notice may be directed for: The office of the Municipal 
Manager, for the attention of: Mr Zweli Mtolo, on tel. (039) 834 8700 or e-mail: 
MtoloZ@harrygwaladm.gov.za
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